Academic Senate Executive Committee Minutes
Monday, October 14, 2013
(Approved)
Call to Order

Senate Chairperson Dan Holland called the meeting to order.
Approval of Executive Committee Minutes of September 30, 2013
Motion XLV-13: By Senator Fazel, seconded by Senator Hoelscher, to approve the minutes. The minutes were unanimously approved.
Distributed Communications:
01.18.13.01 
From Ed Stewart/Academic Affairs Committee:  Interdisciplinary Minors Guidelines-Revised (Information Item 10/23/13)

The IDS Guidelines were revised to change it from a five-year review cycle to an eight-year for cross disciplinary minors.
05.01.13.02 
From Ed Stewart/Academic Affairs Committee:  Baccalaureate Degree Policy Revision/ General Education Program Revision Procedures - Update to UCC Policy (Information Item 10/23/13)
Senator Stewart: This is the UCC policy for making changes to General Education. 
Senator Kalter: This one already went through.

Senator Stewart: Yes, this one already went through. It’s going to be an action item. It’s supposed to be in the procedures for changes in General Education with the revisions that Susan asked for.

Ms. James: This one does have that; it is the second part.

Senator Kalter: Jonathan sent around the revised Gen Ed procedures, but not the memo that separated out the two. This one has changes one and two and we already talked about one, so now we are talking about two.

Senator Stewart: It’s the General Ed Program revision to procedures. We made some minor changes. Susan added two paragraphs and then it went back to the curriculum committee and the general education committee and they both approved it. It puts in writing the procedures that we have been doing.

Ms. James: Are you saying Ed that we have already taken care of this part of it? This was the UCC procedure.
Senator Holland: Has your committee already discussed the changes to the UCC procedure?

Senator Stewart: I think we looked at this, didn’t we Susan?

Senator Kalter: The latter part of that is the unrevised part of what we are looking at now, but text number one should be part of the Action Item.

Senator Stewart: That’s for change two.

Senator Kalter: But I am actually not sure that that got attached to the Action Item that is going out. It’s a little confusing because there are actually three documents. Two of them that are attached to each other shouldn’t be attached to each other and the other one should have gone…We should make sure that the one with the red goes out as an Information Item and keep the Action Item as it is and if we have forgotten something, we can do some clean up.

01.17.13.05 
From Ed Stewart/Academic Affairs Committee:  General Education Task Force Final Report (Information Item 10/23/13)
The Academic Affairs Committee looked at the condensed General Ed Taskforce Report, which was just the first six pages and included Appendix A and not the other appendices. Academic Affairs had no problem with what was in the report and will present it as an Information Item at the next Senate meeting.
10.10.13.01 
From Farzaneh Fazel/Rules Committee: Internal Committee Minutes Blue Book Proposal

There was a discussion in the Rules Committee that it would be helpful if committees kept minutes. Rules would like to add the following to each Internal Committee’s list of functions in the Blue Book: “Keep reasonably detailed minutes, including a reflection of the deliberative process involved in decision-making, and be in accord with Section 2.6-R of the Senate By-laws.  Approved minutes will be forwarded to the Senate executive secretary for permanent storage.” This item will come before the Senate as an Information Item at its next meeting.

There is already an article in the bylaws that addresses committee minutes, but the committees are not aware of the policy and, thus, have not been following it. The Rules Committee discussed revisions to the bylaws concerning committee minutes. Rules decided not to change the bylaws until there was a complete review of the bylaws. The review of the bylaws will be placed on the Rules Committee’s                                                                   task list. This is not something Rules can do this year, stated Senator Fazel. because of the amount of work needed to revise them.
Addition to the Agenda:

Concealed Carry Policy and Related Documents (Chairperson Holland)

During the meeting, a new concealed carry policy was distributed to the Executive Committee members by Chairperson Holland. A policy has to be in place to meet state law. Chairperson Holland was on the committee that developed the policy and stated that we are not allowed to carry weapons on campus. The state’s policy goes into effect January 1, 2014, so it is important to get our policy through at the same time. The one place you can have a weapon on campus is in a parking lot, but it can only be taken out of the car unloaded and put into the trunk. There are three parking lots where you are not allowed to have them. That would be the U-High parking lot, Metcalf parking lot and the parking lot used for tailgating. The Executive Committee decided to review the policy and bring it forward to the Senate rather than sending it to an Internal Committee. There are also changes to the university violence policy. The main change is taking out the list of weapons and changing that to “Weapons are prohibited on university-controlled property unless otherwise specifically permitted by the concealed carry policy”. Senator Stewart stated that there must be an exemption for Theatre. Since the documents will not go to committee, but stay in Executive Committee, the Executive Committee will discuss it at its next meeting. 
Senator Kalter suggested the following for the committee’s consideration: Under 5.X of the concealed carry policy, under Exceptions, the wording is ambiguous as to whether you are asking for all of these things to be the criteria or at least one of them. She requested placing “or” at the end of each of the lists. Also, in the middle of number 2, it should say Chief of Police. After that, there is a change of subject so we need a number 3. Under prohibited weapons, at the end of the first paragraph, it says, “Chief of Police or the weapon is used by an employee in the ordinary course of employment.” Senator Kalter suggested “or the weapon is authorized for use…”.  Under Violations, she suggested adding “dismissal” to “discharge/termination”. Lastly, in the parking areas where concealed carry is restricted, she recommended adding that you can only have a concealed carry in a parking lot if it is stored. She said as a stand along thing, the parking lot list looks like you can have your weapon in any other lots except for this list. Chairperson Holland responded that you may. Senator Kalter replied that you can, only if it is in the glove compartment. She said we need a better tie in between this part of the policy and that part of the policy. She inquired what the parking list was. Chairperson Holland explained that it was a list of lots that prohibits having a weapon even in your car. The U-High and Metcalf lots are in compliance with state law—that you are not allowed to take guns to school. Chairperson Holland wanted to make sure that any changes made go back to legal.
Addition to the Agenda:

Pension Reform Statement
Two weeks ago, the Council of Illinois University Senates discussed having all of the various senates of the state make some kind of statement about pension reform.  Chairperson Holland distributed a statement from the senate at the University of Illinois in Champaign on the topic. The basic resolution, with a little rewording, could be transformed into a Sense of the Senate Resolution for us. Chairperson Holland stated that he would be glad to reword it and bring it forward as a senate resolution. If it were to be a useful statement, it is important to bring it forward soon. Chairperson Holland posed the question who would we send our resolution to. U of I sent it to their president and board of trustees. Would we want to send it to state representatives? The committee will discuss this topic further at its next meeting.
Proposed Agenda for the Academic Senate on October 23, 2013: 

Academic Senate Meeting Agenda

Wednesday, October 23, 2013
7:00 P.M.

OLD MAIN ROOM, BONE STUDENT CENTER
Call to Order

Roll Call

Approval of Minutes of October 9, 2013

Illinois Board of Higher Education IBHE-FAC Report (Professor Lane Crothers)

Chairperson's Remarks

Student Body President's Remarks

Administrators' Remarks

· President Tim Flanagan
· Provost Sheri Everts

· Vice President of Student Affairs Larry Dietz

· Vice President of Finance and Planning Dan Layzell
Committee Reports:  

Academic Affairs Committee: Senator Stewart
Administrative Affairs and Budget Committee: Senator Smudde
Faculty Affairs Committee: Senator Hoelscher
Planning and Finance Committee: Senator Rich
Rules Committee: Senator Bushell
Action Items:

09.26.13.01
Baccalaureate Degree Policy-Revised (Academic Affairs Committee)
09.26.13.02
Community College and Other Transfer Students Policy-Revised (Academic Affairs Committee)
09.13.12.05
Deans’ List Policy - Policy on Review Cycle (Academic Affairs Committee)

Information Items:

01.18.13.01 
Interdisciplinary Minors Guidelines-Revised (Academic Affairs Committee)
05.01.13.02 
Baccalaureate Degree Policy Revision/General Education Program Revision Procedures - Update to UCC Policy (Academic Affairs Committee)
01.17.13.05 
General Education Task Force Final Report (Academic Affairs Committee)
10.10.13.01 
Internal Committee Minutes Blue Book Proposal (Rules Committee)


Communications
Adjournment
Motion XLV-14: By Senator Stewart, seconded by Senator Hoelscher, to approve the Senate Agenda. The motion was unanimously approved.
Adjournment

Post-Adjournment Notes: Chairperson Holland stated that we do need to bring the Alcohol Policy forward because it was changed in August without going through the Senate. The Executive Committee will discuss the non-standard scheduling survey at its next meeting.
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